
From: Kevin.Chambers@dnr.ga.gov,

To: themtnsvoice@aol.com,

Cc: Tom.Woosley@dnr.ga.gov, thais.edwards@dnr.ga.gov,

Subject: Response from Georgia EPD re: 1/31/21-2/1/21 open records request

Date: Thu, Feb 4, 2021 2:32 pm

Attachments: Geosyntec Lake Petit Report 1998 part 1.pdf (3800K), Geosyntec Lake Petit Report 1998 part 2.pdf (3575K),
Geosyntec Lake Petit Report 1998 part 3.pdf (6278K), Lake Petit Letter December 17 2001.pdf (244K),
EPD letter to Big Canoe POA 11062020.pdf (72K)

Mr. Hopkins,

This is written in response to your records request sent via email to the Georgia Environmental Protection

Division (EPD) under the Georgia Open Records Act on Sunday, January 31, 2021 and corrected on Monday,

February 1, 2021, which reads in part:

(1) I am Requesting a copy of the 1998 Study/Report from

Geosyntec, including any revisions, in which they submit

Seismic Stability information. (Reference Page 1(A))

(2) I am Requesting a Full Copy of the letter dated

December 17, 2001 from the Safe Dams Program to a Neil

Davies of Geosyntec. As mentioned on Page 1(B), I did

receive the 1st page only of the document which I have

attached for reference as Addendum A.

(3) The Big Canoe POA has repeatedly reported to the

public that Geosyntec completed a 25+/- page updated

report regarding the condition of the Dam, and that this

was submitted at some time during the latter part of 2020.

I am requesting a copy of that report, along with any

associated correspondence to and from Geosyntec or Big

Canoe POA, from Ga Safe Dams since my last ORR in Sept

2020 (i.e. letters, emails, etc)

Regarding #1, the 1998 Geosyntec Report is attached in three files.

Regarding #2, the letter from EPD to Geosyntec dated December 17, 2001 is attached.

Regarding #3, EPD has not received a Geosyntec Report from the “latter part of 2020.”
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Finally, regarding any correspondence since your last open records request, a letter from EPD to the Big

Canoe POA is attached.

Thank you.

Kevin Chambers

Director of Communications

Georgia Environmental Protection Division

2 Martin Luther King Jr. Drive

Suite 1452 East Tower

Atlanta, GA 30334

(404) 651-7970

Kevin.Chambers@dnr.ga.gov
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